
     
 

 
  

 

   
  

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cambian Scarborough School Newsletter                                                   Winter/Spring Term 2020 

 Contact Us 

Life is very uncertain at 

the moment but we will 

try our best to keep you 

updated and informed 

as much as we possibly 

can. 

 

Thank you for keeping 

your child at home and 

keeping both your own 

family and our families 

safe and well. 

 

Please only send your 

child to school if we 

contact you to confirm it 

is safe to do so. 

However, if you are 

experiencing childcare 

issues please contact us 

and we will discuss the 

safest options available, 

which may be limited. 

 

If you contact us and 

there is no answer 

please leave a message 

and someone will get 

back to you as soon as 

possible. The best 

method of contact is by 

email please. 

 

Email: patricia.peake@ 

cambiangroup.com 

 

or 

 

Tel: 01723 582073 

 

or 

 

Mobile: 07896 561273 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Head Teacher 

As we are nearing the Easter holidays we can reflect back on our pupils’ 

achievements over the term which have been plentiful and pleasing to witness. We 

are very proud of all our young people and we are very fortunate to have such a 

positive and resilient staff team.  

In these current worrying times we appreciate the support from parents and carers in 

putting their children first in keeping them safe and well. While the end of the 

situation may be a long time coming, it will pass. Whether in school or remotely we 

will endeavour to continue to support our young people to achieve their personal 

best.    

                                                                                                   

                                                             

 

  

Horse Therapy for students at Cambian Scarborough School 

This term some of our students have been enjoying trips to Snainton Riding School 

where they have been taking part in Horse Therapy. Horse Therapy encompasses a 

range of treatments that involve activities with horses to promote good physical 

health and mental wellbeing for our students. 

The students spend time grooming the horses, tacking them up and leading them to 

the field or indoor arena where they get to participate in a horse riding lesson. 

Our students were a little apprehensive at first, but soon realised that horses can be 

very calm and gentle and have very good temperaments. We have already seen the 

benefits of this therapy and have watched our students enjoy their time with the 

horses and have seen their confidence grow.  

Our staff have commented on the very commendable behaviour of our students 

whilst offsite from school and have loved seeing our students smile and hear them 

giggle and laugh whilst trotting around on their horses. 

The students now look forward to horse therapy each week and thoroughly enjoy 

this new activity. We hope to extend Horse Therapy in the future to enable more of 

our students to participate and benefit from this worthwhile addition to the school 

timetable. 
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Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 

From the 11th to the 13th March, three pupils from Scarborough school took part in and completed their Bronze 

Duke of Edinburgh qualifying expedition, with one of them also fulfilling their Silver practice expedition.  

The expedition involved a day of planning and preparing route cards and equipment, including food and tenting. 

On the 12th of March the pupils set of from Cloughton, just outside of Scarborough, on their walking expedition to 

Robin Hoods Bay near Whitby.  Along the way they were met by the assessors and despite the windy conditions 

they were full of confidence and really enjoyed the beautiful scenery.  

They camped overnight at Robin Hoods Bay and set off the again the following morning, the pupils worked very 

well together and were happy to have completed the expedition element of the Duke of Edinburgh award.  

The staff here are all incredibly proud of the students who took part and accomplished this fantastic achievement – 

well done! 

                                                                                         

  

Keeping Safe on the Internet  

Most of us are now saying safe at home in isolation, 

which probably means more time is being spent using 

the internet and electronic devices. It is really 

important to also remember to keep your children 

safe online.  

IMPORTANT THINGS TO CONSIDER 

1. Set parental controls on all devices 

2. Content lock should be set on smartphones 

3. Control app downloads and purchases 

4. Make all game consoles safe and secure 

5. Use safety mode on YouTube & Google 

6. If using social networks check privacy settings 

 

Go to internetmatters.org/controls for                           

a great step by step guide. 

 

 

Arts & Crafts Competition 2020  

Our annual arts & crafts competition is still going 

ahead as planned but with an extended deadline date 

of Friday 8th May. 

The Arts and Crafts event, where a national winner will 

be crowned, is scheduled for later this year, however 

the dates are currently under review. 

Thank you to all those students who spent time 

completing their art work in school earlier this term, 

we have some really great pictures and painting to 

submit, your art work will be entered into the 

competition as planned – good luck! 

 
 

 
Everyone has a personal best    

 



     
 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 World Book Day 2020 

World Book Day took place on Thursday 5th March, all the students and staff were invited to come to school in fancy 

dress costumes and join in with some fund raising games and activities. 

We had a Fantastic Mr Fox from the famous Roald Dahl book, a religious nun wearing her full habit, an intimidating 

Kylo Ren from Star Wars, a beautiful mermaid called Ariel, a very orange Ompa Lumpa from Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory along with a Violet Beauregarde who had already eaten her bubble gum dinner and turned into a 

ginormous blueberry, fortunately the Ompa Lumpa rolled her away to be squeezed! We also had the Artful Dodger 

from the Charles Dickens novel Oliver Twist, a very strange Dr. Jekyll and Mr. Hyde character from Scottish author 

Robert Louis Stevenson, a beautiful princess called Merida from the Disney book Brave, a Little Red Riding Hood 

(fortunately without the wolf) and the Queen of Hearts from Alice in Wonderland. 

Our winner was Jamie, who won first prize for the most convincing character adaptation as Shmuel from the brilliant 

book by novelist John Boyne - The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas.  

The whole school took part in a book themed quiz, students also had the opportunity to design and made their own 

book marks and their own book covers.  

On the day some of our students also baked and decorated buns to raise money for charity, everyone enjoyed the 

day and had lots of fun! Thank you to everyone who took the time and trouble to dress up and join in. 

 

 

  

Dates for your Diary – Subject to Change 

According to the latest government advice the safest place for your child is at home, please continue to stay safe 

and stay at home. Although the school is open please do not send your child to school without first making contact 

with us to discuss the options available. Email: patricia.peake@cambiangroup.com or tel: 01723 582073 / 07896 

561273. Thank you!  

School closes at 12noon on Friday 3rd April 2020 for the Easter holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Tuesday 21st April 2020, please do not send your child to school unless we contact you. 

School is closed on Friday 8th May 2020 for the May Day Bank Holiday. 

School closes at 3pm on Friday 22nd May 2020 for half term. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Monday 1st June 2020, please do not send your child to school unless we contact you. 

School closes at 12noon on Friday 17th July 2020 for the summer holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Wednesday 9th September 2020, we will re-confirm this date. 

School closes at 3pm on Friday 23rd October 2020 for half term. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Monday 4th November 2019, we will re-confirm this date. 

School closes at 12noon on Friday 18th December 2020 for the Christmas holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Tuesday 5th January 2021, we will re-confirm this date. 

 

Staffing News - there have been no changes to the staffing team this term. 
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